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The UNIVERSITYof WESTERN ONTARIO

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SENATE

March 15, 2002

The meeting was held at 1:30 p.m. in Room 1R40, Richard lvey School of Business.
SENATORS: 74

O. Abouali
P. Ashmore
P. Barker

R. Beaujot
A. Belcastro
D. Bentley
R. Bohay

E. Cairns

T. Carmichael
M. Carroll
R. Darnell

P. Davenport
H. DelLasa
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S.02-050 REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT

The President reported on Canada’s Innovation Agenda and provided an update on the provincial
environment regarding post-secondary education. Copi
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S.02-052

S.02-053

S.02-054

S.02-055

S.02-056

S.02-057

Convocation Dates 2004

The Chair of the Senate Operations/Agenda Committee withdrew the item concerning convocation
dates for 2004 pending further review.

Officers of Convocation

The Operations/Agenda Committee approved, on behalf of Senate, the appointment of the following
Officers of Convocation:

A.R. Mills, Chief Public Orator (term to October 31, 2004)
J. Thorp, Assistant Chief Public Orator (term to October 31, 2004)

Fall 2002 Senate Election Schedule

Senate received for information the Fall 2002 Senate Election Scheduled, detailed in Exhibit I.

ACADEMIC POLICY AND AWARDS [Exhibit I1]

Introduction of the Three-Year Bachelor of Health Sciences (BHSc) and Biology

It was moved by B. Timney, seconded by P. Yeoman,

That a Three-Year Bachelor of Health Sciences (BHSc) and Biology program, detailed in
Exhibit 11, be introduced in the Faculty of Health Sciences, effective September 1, 2002.

CARRIED

Introduction of the Honors Bachelor of Health Sciences (BHSc) with Biology

It was moved by B. Timney, seconded by P. Yeoman,

That an Honors Bachelor of Health Sciences (BHSc) with Biology, detailed in Exhibit I,
be introduced in the Faculty of Health Sciences, effective September 1, 2002.

CARRIED

Admission Requirements for Non-OAC Applicants to the Western-Fanshawe Collaborative
BScN Program

It was moved by B. Timney, seconded by J. Haywood-Farmer,

That the admission criteria for non-OAC applicants to the School of Nursing’s Western-



Senate Minutes Page 4
March 15, 2002

S.02-058
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UNIVERSITY PLANNING [Exhibit I11]

S.02-063 First-Entry Undergraduate Enrolment for 2002-2003

Before considering the motion, Senate accepted editorial emendations to segments of the
implementation section to read as follows:

Bottom of page 1:

Offer will be made if:

. at least an 81% average on 3 OAC's and a blended Grade 11/12 average of at least
76%.
. at least an 81% average in Grade 11 and at least an 81% average in Grade 12, where

fewer than 3 OAC's are available.

Top of page 2:
. at least an 86% average on 3 OAC's, where no blended Grade 11/12 average is
available.
. at least an 81% average, where 6 OAC's are available.

The details of this matrix may vary slightly from program to program (e.g., in Music where
auditions are an essential part of the admissions process).

On behalf of SCUP, it was moved by D. Bentley, seconded by B. Timney,

1. a) Thatthe first-entry undergraduate enrolment objective for 2002-2003 be set
at 4,500 students and that the approximate program-specific objectives be
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S.02-064

applicant qualities, these data provide a good indication as to whether or not the students are going
to meet the standard admission average once their year is complete. Dr. Moran stated that a number
of different algorithms lead to an early offer. In the first one an applicant who has 3 OAC’s with
over 81% and a blended 11/12 average of 76% and the last category is 6 OAC’s thereby providing
a greater basis for judgment. These are actuarially tested formulae used by Western over the last 2-3
years and tested against outcome. It has been demonstrated that by using these formulae Western
can very accurately predict how well the students will do. The rationale for the difference is that in
one case 6 OAC’s are available while only 3 OAC’s are available in the other case.

Dr. Davenport stated that the key recommendations concerning first-entry undergraduate enrolment
for 2002-2003 relate to recommendations 1 a) and 1 b). The timing of the new application and offer
process for OAC students which began in 1999-2000 is such that early offers are made in
March/April when less information about applicants is available than was the case before 1999-2000.
Dr. Moran emphasized that no program-specific entrance requirement will be set below 78% and
confirmed admission to any program will be contingent upon a final average of no less than 74%.

Professor Piper observed that the first year enrolment objective for 2002-03 -- 4,500 students -- is
less than the 4,542 students who enrolled in 2001-02. In his view this reduction is counter to the
goal of accessibility. Dr. Moran responded that last year the enrolment target was exceeded, but
4,500 for 2002-03 is the target that was originally set. Enrolment expansion will take place over a
number of years. Dr. Davenport stated that one should focus on the group of students that has the
increased cohort which is Ontario high school graduates who in general constitute about 75% of the
first year undergraduate class. Western admitted about 4,000 first year Ontario high school
graduates in 1998-99 and have been planning for the last four years to increase that number
substantially from 1998-99 base of 4,000 over three years, 2002, 2003, and 2004, by 2,400 first year
students. The increases in enrolment are irregular: Western’s enrolment last year was higher than
the target. We intend to hit this year’s target of 4,500. Dr. Davenport stated that Western is making
a substantial increase in first year enrolments compared to the local demand, although the overall
increase in percentage terms is not as great as the average for the province as a whole. Of the 4,500
first year student target for 2002-03, Western’s goal is that 80% of the class will be "first-time” OAC
students.

The question was called and CARRIED.

First-Entry Undergraduate Enrolment for 2002-2003 - Affiliated Colleges

It was moved by D. Bentley, seconded by O. Abouali,

The Senate approve the following entrance requirements and processes for the Affiliated
Colleges for 2002-2003:

Brescia College. Brescia College is targeting a first year class of 275 students in
2002-2003. As is the case at the Constituent University, Brescia College will not
set general entrance requirements until more complete information on applicant
qualifications is available. On the basis of current information, however, the
College tentatively is considering an entrance requirement of 74% for early offers
in March- April 2002, and 72% for offers made in May 2002. Irrespective of final
applicant qualification information, however, Brescia will set no program entrance
requirement lower than 70%. The College will consider individual students with
lower grades on the basis of supplementary information forms. No student will be
admitted with a final OAC average of less than 68%.
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Huron University College. Huron is targeting a first year class of 340 students
in 2002-2003. As is the case at the Constituent University, Huron University
College will not set general entrance requirements until more complete information
on applicant qualifications is available. On the basis of currently available
information, however, Huron is anticipating a minimum entrance requirement of
78% for early offers in March / April 2002. No student will be admitted with a final
OAC average of less than 75%.

King’s College. King’s College is targeting a first year class of 895 students in
2002-2003. Timing of offers will follow the process set out by the Constituent
University. On the basis of currently available information, and depending on the
quality of the applicant pool, King’s anticipates a minimum entrance average of
75% for Arts and Social Science and 80% for Childhood and Family Relations. No
student will be admitted with a final OAC average of less than 70%.

All Affiliated Colleges will be bound to the entrance requirements established by
the Constituent University for limited enrolment programs, including BACS, Media,
Information and Technoculture, BHSc, and Kinesiology.

CARRIED

S.02-065 Designated Chairs, Professorships, Fellowships

It was moved by D. Bentley, seconded by J. Haywood-Farmer,

That the Senate approve and recommend to the Board of Governors, through the Vice-
Chancellor, that the Economic Policy Research Institute (EPRI) associated Director/Fellow
and post-doctoral fellowship be renamed as follows:

That the Royal Bank Financial Group Foundation Economic Policy Research
Institute be renamed the RBC Financial Group Economic Policy Research
Institute (commonly known as the Economic Policy Research Institute or EPRI).

That the Royal Bank Financial Group Foundation Fellow & Executive Director of
the Economic Policy Research Institute (EPRI) be known as the RBC Financial
Group Fellow & Institute Director

The Royal Bank Financial Group Foundation Post-Doctoral Fellow in Political
Economy be known as the RBC Financial Group Post-Doctoral Fellow in
Political Economy

CARRIED

S.02-066 Siting and Design - Weldon Expansion Project

The siting and design process for the proposed Weldon Library expansion project continues to
develop. This project will be included in the 2002-03 Operating and Capital Plan budget. The two-
storey facility will be joined at the south-facing side of the existing Library. With reference to
funding for the project from the Library’s acquisitions budget, Dr. Moran stated that a different
funding model will be investigated to address concerns expressed by committees of Senate and the

Board.
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Professor Haywood-Farmer asked how many parking spaces will be removed to accommodate the
expansion of the Weldon Library. Dr. Moran said that 50 spaces will be removed. Dr. Mercer stated
that a parking plan will be developed by the Associate Vice-President (Physical Plant and Capital
Planning) to accommodate parking spaces lost due to the construction of new buildings and to
address the increased demand in parking experienced over the last year.

REPORT OF THE ACADEMIC COLLEAGUE [Exhibit IV]
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Dr. Mercer stated that the change to visitor parking in the Social Science parking lot is a function
of the changes necessary because of the construction of the Advanced Technology Centre and the
proposed addition to the Weldon Library. Dr. Mercer offered to provide Senate with a full report
about plans for campus parking at the earliest opportunity.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 2:25 p.m.

P. Davenport J.K. Van Fleet
Chair Secretary



